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Dear Parents 
 
Welcome to Austin Cove Baptist College Pre Primary!  We look forward to a year where your 
little one will grow, develop and explore. 
 
Thank you for the privilege to be part of your child’s journey this year.  Pre-Primary is an 
exciting year filled with challenges, changes and heaps and heaps of growing and 
developing. 
 
Our College is a community of staff who are passionate, professional and committed to 
working with you to create a nurturing and positive learning experience.  In our Parent 
Handbook we have published important information which will help you and your child 
understand the operation of Pre-Primary and make the transition a smooth and happy one.  
I believe if we work together as a team this year we will achieve the best outcome for your 
child.   
 
Kind regards 
Janine Venter  
Deputy Principal Curriculum 
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First day back – MONDAY 1 FEBRUARY 
 

Pre-Primary Staff 

 

 

Name Position 

Mrs Marteena Coffey Pre-Primary 1 Teacher 

Mrs Cathy Bell   Pre-Primary 2 Teacher 

Mrs Kim Chidlow/Mrs 
Laura Ayres 

Pre Primary 1 Education Assistants 

Mrs Shelley Butcher Pre Primary 2 Education Assistant 

Mrs Beverley Bertram Pre Primary DOTT Teacher 

 

Pre-Primary Hours 

 

Time Period 

8.40am Doors Open 

10:50am to 
11:30am 

Recess 

12:30pm to 
1:00pm 

Lunch – time to eat 

1.00pm to 
1.40pm 

Lunch – time to play 

3:00pm End of School 
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Curriculum 
 
Children learn best when they are at play. At Austin Cove Baptist College our 
teaching philosophy reflects the principles of the National Quality Framework, 
the Early Years Learning Framework, The Western Australian Curriculum and 
Assessment outline and the Austin Cove Baptist College mission, values and 
motto to continually reflect, examine and improve our educational programs 
and practice and enhance the students’ learning.  
 
We welcome families into our College.  Our learning environment has been 
carefully and thoroughly planned, building on the foundations established by 
the Kindergarten.  The emphasis is placed on students starting to use their own 
writing and reading to develop Literacy.  Teachers are committed to supporting 
students on their own learning journey through a play based environment and 
structured routines. 
 
In Pre-Primary students start to become aware of things beyond their own 
experience and take an interest in community, developing friendships and 
caring for those around them.  We structure our programmes to allow the 
students to learn and demonstrate their learning in different ways.  We focus 
strongly on developing a solid foundation of Literacy and Numeracy skills 
through rich learning experiences, explicit teaching and guided practice. Our 
programs are inclusive and responsive to children’s needs and interest and 
promote inquiry. 
 
In Terms 1, 2 and 3 the classroom routine is a mixture of both play based and 
structured learning. Towards the end of Term 4 your child will experience a 
more structured approach to enable them to transition into Year 1 
comfortably.  
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Curriculum 

Austin Cove Baptist College is a Christian school in which its ethos and teaching 
and learning environment are built on and influenced by the teaching of the 
Bible and the Christian Faith.  Integrated into the daily programme are Bible 
stories, devotions, songs and prayer times. 
 
Children learn by playing.  Play is a child’s work, so the daily program centres 
on both free and structured play.  Each area of Pre-Primary has a significant 
value as your child plays and explores in the following activities: 
 
Indoor Play 
Block Play 
Working together to use shapes and angles to create bridges, towers and 
roads. 
 
Puzzles 
Spatial awareness and concept consolidation 
 
Dance and Movement 
Creative expression and development of fine and gross motor skills 
 
Drawing and Writing 
Development of pencil and scissor grip and making meaningful 
representations. 
 
Cooking Experience 
Science investigations. 
 
Music, Song, Rhymes 
Language and articulation. 
 
Dramatic Role Play 
Making meaning of our world. 
 
Reading Books and Storytelling 
Positive literacy concepts. 
 
Modelling and Construction 
Using imagination, resourcefulness and creativity. 
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Painting and Collage 
Making meaning of our world. 
 
Outdoor Play 
Obstacle Courses 
Climbing, negotiating body in space, gross motor skills. 
 
Water Play 
Pouring and measuring. 
 
Imaginative Play 
Making cubbies and trains. 
 
Ball Play 
Catching and throwing. 
 
In providing all of these learning opportunities, it is intended that each child 
achieves a high success rate as well as a degree of extension in their own 
learning experience. 
 

Home Learning 
 
By engaging in activities at home, students have the opportunity to revise and 
repeat the concepts learnt at school.  Research has proven that the activities 
that parents undertake with pre-school children improve their learning and has 
a positive effect on their development. 
 
In Pre-Primary home learning will mainly consist of the sounds of letters, 
reading sight words, recognising and writing numbers and reading for 
enjoyment. 
 
We recommend you engage in the following home learning tasks during the 
year with your child: 
 
Term 1 – Name Practice 
Term 2 – Comprehension Book 
Term 3 – Comprehension Book, Sight words and Home Readers 
Term 4 – Any of the above mentioned and an increased expectation in the 
home learning tasks 
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What to Bring? 
 
Please ensure that all your child’s belongings are clearly labelled with their first 
and last name. 
 
School Bag 
Encourage your child to become familiar with their school bag. Allow them to 
hang it on their bag hook and know where it is to establish independence.  As 
the bags look so similar, students love identifying their bag by a special, 
personal bag tag. 
 
School Hat 
A good idea is to encourage your child to wear their hat to school each day so 
it is remembered. We are a Sun Smart School and all children are required to 
wear a hat outdoors. 
 
Water Bottle 
Filled with water daily. 
 
Fruit/Vegetables 
In Pre-Primary we have shared fruit time each morning. The children are 
required to bring 2 pieces of fruit or vegetables for the fruit bowl.  This will be 
placed in the fruit bowl on arrival. Variety is encouraged such as berries, 
melons and sultanas.  In addition polony, crackers and cheese can be included.  
If you are unsure of a food item’s suitability, please speak to the teacher. 
 
Lunch 
Please make sure your child’s lunch is in a lunch box that they can open 
independently. It is important it is a nutritious lunch.   
For example: a healthy sandwich, piece of fruit and a yoghurt or muesli bar. 
Children are not permitted to bring in peanuts or nut products due to allergies. 
 
Change of Clothes 
In case of an accident a spare set of clothes should be kept in your child’s bag 
at all times. 
 



Parent Handbook 2021 – Pre-Primary  Page 9 of 17 
 

 

School Uniform 

School shoes are sport shoes of any colour; however, they are preferred to be 
with Velcro tabs, unless your child can independently tie tier laces. 
 
Winter Uniform    Summer Uniform 

 

School Hat 
 
Uniform Shop Opening Hours 
Monday  8:00am – 10:00am 
Tuesday  Secondary Campus Only 
Wednesday  8:00am – 10:00am 
Thursday  CLOSED 
Friday   8:00am – 10:00am 
 
Booklist 
Please bring all booklist items to school in a plastic bag with your child’s name 
on the front. It is not necessary to name each individual item; however, we 
would appreciate it if you could label their individual books. 
 
Diaries 
School diaries are to be brought to Pre-Primary every day and placed in the 
diary container. Parents are to check and sign them every afternoon.  If your 
child is taking the school bus home, please indicate this daily in the diary. 
 
Pillows 
Pillows can be used for peaceful time after lunch. 
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School Dentist 
Your child is eligible for School Dental Services.  Austin Cove Baptist College 
students receive services from the Pinjarra Dental Therapy Centre. 
Contact details:  (08) 9531 1846 

Arrival and Collection Times 
 
Arrival 
Children must arrive and be collected from class by a responsible adult. When 
the door is opened by the teacher, please encourage your child to place their 
fruit in the fruit bowl and put away their belongings. It is our aim to encourage 
the children toward independence whilst fostering inter-dependence on 
others.  To assist in this process, please allow them to take responsibility for 
putting their fruit in the bowl, putting their bag away etc. 
 
We are keen for your child to settle into Pre-Primary happily.  Parents are 
encouraged to come into class and complete a puzzle or read a book. When 
the pack away bell rings, it is best to give your child a kiss and cuddle, reassure 
them you will see them soon and then leave promptly.  Your confidence in 
your child’s ability to cope is important. 
Most children settle quickly once their parents go, but be assured, if there are 
problems we will let you know. 
 
Collection 
Please be prompt at collection time of 3:00pm, waiting outside the classroom 
door. If you are running late, please contact Student Services on 9537 7177 
who will notify the classroom teacher so that we can reassure your child.  
 
When the door opens children are dismissed verbally when their parent has 
been sighted. If someone other than yourself is collecting your child, please 
write details in the communication book and inform the class teacher. 
Children will not be permitted to leave the class with another adult or sibling 
unless parents have notified the teacher.  Please note that children may be 
escorted to Student Services if a parent or caregiver is late. 
 
Due to duty-of-care and safety issues children are not permitted to use or 
play on the playground equipment before or after school. 
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Parent Involvement 
 
Children love sharing their day with their parents. A parent roster commences 
in Term 2. This is a fantastic way to observe your child as they learn, make 
friends and play. The roster need not be confined to Mum or Dad, 
Grandparents are equally welcome.   
 
When on roster please sign in at Primary Reception and receive your School 
Visitor’s lanyard.  Roster times are 8.40am to 11.00am.  Please sign out and 
return the Visitor’s Lanyard at the end of your rostered time. 
 

Communication 
 
Please inform your child’s class teacher about any changes at home that may 
affect your child’s behaviour. 
 
If you have any concerns with your child’s development such as speech, 
fine/gross motor or behavioural concerns, please consult the class teacher. 
 
Our primary concern is the welfare of your child.  Regular communication 
ensure a strong and effective partnership between the home and the school.  
Specific concerns can be discussed in the privacy of an arranged meeting. 
 

In-Term Swimming 
 
In-Term swimming lessons are at the Murray Leisure Centre in Pinjarra and 
will be during Term 1.  More information will follow prior to the event. 
 

 

Washing Roster 
 
Each Friday the Pre-Primary washing (handtowels, tea towels, aprons) are sent 
home to parents on the roster.  The washing should be returned the following 
Monday. 
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Birthdays 
 
We love celebrating birthdays in Pre-Primary. Parents are encouraged to bring 
along cupcakes or iced biscuits to share with the class.  If parents wish to give 
out birthday invitations, it should be given to the parents prior to the start of 
school.   
Please note:  All nuts and nut products are discouraged from being brought 
to school. 

Toys 
 
Children are asked not to bring toys and games to school unless specifically 
required. They may get lost or broken and there is plenty to play with in the 
classroom. 

Health 
Illness 
Please do not bring your child to school if he/she is feeling unwell, has a 
temperature or has had an upset stomach (vomiting/diarrhoea), rash or 
discharging eyes or ears in the previous 24 hours. 
 
If your child is absent from school please inform the College by calling Student 
Services on 9537 7177 or emailing: primaryabsentee@acbc.wa.edu.au by 
8:40am the morning of the absence. A signed note informing us of the absence 
must accompany your child on their return to school. 
 
Illness Requiring Exclusion 
Illnesses requiring exclusion include but are not limited to chicken pox, cold 
sores, vomiting, diarrhoea, influenza, school sores, ringworm, measles and 
mumps.  Please contact the school as Public Health Regulations for exclusion 
stages will be provided. 
 
Head Lice 
Please be vigilant and check your child’s hair regularly.  If you discover head 
lice, please inform the school so other parents can be asked to check their 
child’s hair as well.  Head lice or nits also require the child to be excluded.  
  
 
 

mailto:primaryabsentee@acbc.wa.edu.au
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Immunisation 
In the interest of children’s health and continued well-being at school, please 
ensure that your child has had the recommended immunisation requirements. 
Copies of your child’s immunisation history must be included when applying to 
enrol your child into school. 
 

Conclusion 
 

We trust that the Pre-Primary experience will be a special one for you and your 
child. 
 
It is our personal aim to educate and grow your child as an individual through 
their Early Childhood learning experience.  We look forward to our partnership 
during this stage of your child’s education and pray that God would bless you 
and your family throughout the coming year. 
 
For further information please contact the classroom teacher or visit: 
www.acbc.wa.edu.au or telephone (08) 9537 7177. 
 

 

 
 
 

http://www.acbc.wa.edu.au/
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Pre Primary 2021 Transition Programme 
 

 

Week  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1 8:40 – 12:00 8:40 – 12:00 8:40 – 12:00 8:40 – 12:00 8:40 – 12:00 

2 8:40 – 3:00 8:40 – 3:00 8:40 – 3:00 8:40 – 3:00  8:40 – 12:00 

3 8:40 – 3:00 8:40 – 3:00 8:40 – 3:00  8:40 – 3:00  8:40 – 12:00 

4 - 10 8:40 – 3:00  8:40 – 3:00  8:40 – 3:00  8:40 – 3:00  8:40 – 3:00  

 
Dear Parents/Guardians 
 
Students at Austin Cove Baptist College will have a staggered start for the first 
three weeks to allow the children time to adjust to the longer school week.  
We gradually increase their time at school to support the transition process 
and establish a comfortable routine for your children.   
 
Please bring in all books and stationery items on the first day of school.  Please 
do not label any of the stationery as we share them in our classroom; however, 
we would appreciate you labelling your child’s books. 
 
For first term please bring in hats, roll on sun cream, roll on insect repellent 
(we are not allowed to use aerosol sprays at school), water bottles and 
lunchboxes. 
For half days at school you will need to bring in 2 pieces of fruit and a water 
bottle. 
 
We look forward to seeing you in Pre-Primary. 
 
Warm regards 
 
Pre-Primary Staff 
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College Map   
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Inlet Boulevard, South Yunderup WA 6208 

PO Box 717, Pinjarra WA 6208 

T:  9537 7177   
E:   cbell@acbc.wa.edu.au    

mcoffey@acbc.wa.edu.au  
primary@acbc.wa.edu.au 

W:  www.acbc.wa.edu.au 
 

mailto:cbell@acbc.wa.edu.au
mailto:mcoffey@acbc.wa.edu.au
mailto:mcoffey@acbc.wa.edu.au
mailto:primary@acbc.wa.edu.au

